Meeting Minutes
Capital Area CATESOL

May 7, 2010

IN ATTENDACE:
 Julian Elias, Erika Rose, Leslie Freeland, Dominika Andriana, Stephanie Anderson, Laura Rodman, Rafael Prado, Albert Lozano-meeting started at 5:45

REVIEW OF CATESOL ANNUAL CONFERENCE:

Erika reviewed the annual CATESOL conference held on April 23-25.  Everyone agreed that the presentations were interesting.  

SUGGESTIONS FOR FALL WORKSHOP
Erika asked if there was a speaker at the conference who could present at the fall meeting of Capital Area CATESOL.  Laura stated that the presentations that were technology-based had the most attendance, especially the presentation on using YouTube in your classroom.  However, the speakers at the presentation were from Nevada; too far to come to our area.  Then Laura said that the workshop presented on Sunday by Dana Ferris from UCD was very good and had many hands-on activities that could be used in the class.  Albert mentioned that he was going to be seeing Dana in the near future and would ask if she would be willing to speak.

Dominika suggested two speakers for the workshop, Karen Lack, language specialist in ESL and Leslie Wriston, language specialist for San Juan Unified School District.  Their workshop would be titled, “Using Technology to Support High Quality Instruction in English Learners.”  
Erika mentioned two professors from San Francisco State who presented a paper on preparing second language learners for writing in the disciplines.  She said it was very interesting.  She will ask if they would be willing to speak.  

The conference is planned for Saturday, October 9 at Consumnes River College.

Erika stated that in order to attract more participants, we may want to have two speakers for a whole day presentation versus half day.  Lunch would be provided as part of the fee.  Publishers would be invited.  The cost for attendees would be $20 to $25.  By having two speakers, it would give people an opportunity to network during lunch.  The downside to having two speakers is the logistics, more work, and it would cost more for the people in attendance.

A raffle would be held for attendees at the end of the day.  The raffle prize would be the cost of attending the northern regional CATESOL conference in the fall.  Publishers could also donate raffle prizes.

RECRUITING NEW MEMBERS
Erika reported from the CATESOL board that membership in CATESOL is down by 50% statewide.  As chapters we need to bring in 40 to 60 new members.  She asked the members present what were their recommendations for increasing membership.  Leslie stated that the key is to get members who are students enrolled in TESOL programs.  Flyers could be given to instructors to post in classrooms or to pass around.  Erika said that she had an idea of taking attendance at Capital Area CATESOL meetings.  The person who had the highest attendance record would receive a year’s membership in CATESOL.

Stephanie asked, “Why should someone become a member of CATESOL?”  The answer from the group was the opportunity to network with the hope of getting a job.  

Another idea was incorporating CATESOL with K-12 educators.  Or setting up a Facebook page where potential members could find out about the Capital Area chapter.
WEBSITE HOSTING
Leslie stated that the current website host, Pay Ning, will start charging $2.95 a month for basic service.  The service at the Capital Area chapter would require would cost $20 a month.  We need to have one main website and also have a LinkedIn and Facebook presence, both promoting the main website and membership.  Leslie will ask the web server person for CATESOL if our chapter can be linked.  That way when someone goes under the CATESOL site and clicks under chapters, there would be a link to the Capital Area chapter.  

ADDITIONAL BUSINESS
Rafael provided flyers on the next Sacramento Area Reading Association(SARA) workshop on May 15.  He thought it would be good for the Capital Area chapter and SARA to collaborate on a presentation, possibly in the fall.  CATESOL would have a table and use volunteers to register people.  Since SARA has shown a decline in enrollment, they are looking to join up with other non-profits to support each other.

Next meeting is Friday, August 20 at 5:30 at the Alhambra Starbucks.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:00.
